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         Area-based Schemes Division 
         Business Support Branch 
 
 
         Reference: DAERA/22-275                  

  
 
Reply by e-mail:  

 
  
 
 
 
 

  Information Management Team 
Jubilee House 
111 Ballykelly Road 
Ballykelly  
Derry / Londonderry 
BT49 9HP 
Telephone:  
E-mail: asd.foi@daera-ni.gov.uk 
 
Date:   30 August 2022 

 
Dear , 
 
Freedom of Information (FOI) Act 2000  
 
Thank you for your e-mail received by the Department on 17th August 2022.  You 
requested information the Department holds for the last five years on Cross-Compliance 
breaches reported and/or detected for hedge cutting and any penalties imposed as a 
result.  
 
I can confirm that the Department holds the information requested which is detailed in the 
table below.  

Year No of  Breaches % Penalty Applied Total Penalty 
Applied £ 

2017 15 
1% x 11 
5% x 4 

£5,024.10 

2018 6 
1% x 4 
5% x 2 

£2,746.85 

2019 10 

1% x 6 
3% x 1 
5% x 2 

60% x 1 

£39,232.75 

2020 17 
1% x 9 
5% x 8 

£8,269.05 

2021 22 
1% x 14 
5% x 7 

20% x 1 
£28,267.94 






